
Town of Arnaudville

From the Mayor's Desk

Greetings from the Mayor:

As we close out our fiscal year and start the new fiscal year, I want to thank the council, police
chief and our employees for their hard work in keeping our town moving forward in a positive
direction. We would like to welcome our newly appointed Alderman, Kris Brasseaux, to our team.
He is filling in for the remainder of Mr. Kevin Robin's term. Mr. Robin resigned to move on to
other opportunities. We thank him for his service to the town and wish him the best in his future
endeavors.

Here are some things we have completed, and some that are in the works:

From the Front Office:

The Louisiana Department of Health graded all water systems in the state, and I am proud to report
Arnaudville water system received an A for the second year in a row. I want to thank our employees for
their hard work and dedication to the town that made this possible.
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2. We are working on upgrading our system to be able to accept credit or debit cards for utility bills and/or
tickets either online or in-person at city Hall. This will be available soon.

From the Utility Department:

1. We have completed the repair and replacement of the main valves and bad flanges at the water tower.
2. We completed the $165,000.00 street project to overlay and patch areas around town.
3. We have awarded a contract for $450,000.00 (grant funded) to upgrade our water meters. This will allow us

to automate the meter reading process for greater efficiency and accuracy, thus freeing up our employees to
address other issues instead of the whole crew reading meters for a couple of weeks every month. you will
see the meters being replaced in the next couple of months.

4. We have completed the move of the utility department into the old fire station. This will allow the building
to continue serving the people of Arnaudville in a different capacity.

In closing, I would like to thank the council, the employees, and all the volunteers for their hard work and dedication
to improving our community. By continuing to work together, we will continue to see our community grow and
prosper.

Sincerely,
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